Town of Luray
45 East Main Street
P. 0. Box 629
Luray, Virginia 22835

PRESS RELEASE

On September 11, 2017 at a Regular Meeting, the Luray Town Council took the following action:

The Council approved a revised Fixed Asset Policy in support of the Town’s administrative and fiscal
programs. This policy revision was formulated by the Town’s pre-audit CPA, and recommended by the
Town's audit staff.

Additionally, the Council voted to sponsor the Festival of Spring in 2018. The 2018 festival will likely be
smaller in size and scope, possibly have a different date, and the logistics of the event will be planned by
staff and presented to Town Council at a future meeting. The location of the festival may be altered to
provide a better venue. Council was adamant about providing a quality event for the community.

After coming out of Closed Session, the Council voted to amend the Code of the Town to allow the
appointment of a Town Manager for a term not to exceed two (2) years. The ordinance to amend the
Code is already in process by the Town’s legal counsel.

Finally, the Council re-appointed Leroy Lancaster as President Pro Tempore, and named Jason Botkins of
Litten & Sipe to be the Town Attorney. Both at-will positions serve for two years.

For more information, please email the Town Communications Contact at bchrisman@townofluray.com
or call Bryan Chrisman, Acting Town Manager at (540) 743-5511.
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